43 rd Bishopstown Scout Troop – News

The twenty five scouts in the 43rd Bishopstown Scout Troop have taken enthusiastically

to the new scout training program. Each Scout has received the new manual and are busy

selecting their goals and targets for the year. On Sunday the 03rd October the Scouts set

off from the scout hall at 09:00hrs., cycled into the city centre and on to Blackrock. At

Blackrock a break was enjoyed by the scouts while the adults enjoyed a cup of coffee on

the pier. Following the newly completed walkway/cycle way from Bishopstown along

the Curraheen and Lee rivers into the City Centre made the trip all the more enjoyable.

The visit to the Naval Base, Haulbowline was a great success. Scouts were shown the

latest in naval gunnery systems, a tour of the LE Emer, a trip down Cork harbour on

the the naval diving rig and a chance to sample naval cuisine at its best were among the

attractions on show for the scouts. Many thanks to the Naval Service for facilitating this

visit.

The weekend of the 08th – 10th of October was spent at the FOTA campsite in lower Cork

Harbour. Here Scouts laid out and built their campsite, built a campfire, and practised

abseiling using an abseil facility purposely built by the Venturers section of the scout

troop. The favourite element of the weekend for most scouts (and probably most dreaded

by their parents) was the construction and operation of catapults both large and small by

the scouts.

At a recent Scout Council meeting many scouts expressed an interest in learning more

about wall climbing. To that end a six week familiarisation course has been organised

with the UCC Mardyke Arena for sixteen scouts. Many thanks to the Mardyke arena for

facilitating the scouts in this manner. Scouts also expressed an interest in learning more

about the sport of badminton. Many thanks are due to the Bishopstown Badminton Club

for taking the time out to give scouts a six week badminton skills introduction course.

On the weekend 22/23rd October eight Scouts and four venturers will participate in

the “Sionnach” mountain pursuit challenge. The “Sionnach” is a weekend of long

expeditions in mountain locations all around the island of Ireland.We wish all twelve of

them of them the best of luck for the weekend.

The Beaver element of the Scout Troop has been busy as well. On the 02nd October they

spent the day in Kilcully Scout camp on a Fun day. During the day eleven children were

reinvested as Beavers as part of the new Scouting ONE program. A Quiz day has been

organised by the LEE Valley County Beavers for the 11th November in Blarney Scout

Hall.
